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Sloan Speaks At 

Windfall Profits 

Tax Hearing

TROY SLOAN

The following statement was 
presented by Troy Sloan for the 
Texas Wheat Producers As
sociation before the Senate 
Finance Committee Hearing On 
Windfall Profits Tax in Austin, 
July 17.

Senator Bentsen. Senator 
Boren and members of the 
Committee, 1 welcome the 
ooportunity to appear before 
you to oppose the so called 
Windfall Profits Tax application 
to individual royalty owners.

1 am a member of the 
farmer-elected nine-man Texas 
Wheat Producers Board, a 
member of the Institute of 
Certified Appraisers and of the 
Texas Society of Rural Apprai
sers and also of the Panhandle 
Producers and Royalty Owners 
Association. I am appearing 
today as a wheat farmer and in 
their behalf. Historically, the 
potential for mineral leasing or 
royalty income has figured in 
wheat farmers purchase of farm 
land. It has also been a 
significant part of their land 
cost and often an integral part 
of their income.

I would like to start my 
statement with a true story 
about a royalty owner. I farm 
320 acres of wheat land on a 
share crop basis for an elderly 
lady. She lived on his farm 
many years. She worked at the 
high school cafeteria to help 
make the family a living and 
make land payments which 
included the royalty interest. 
When she and her husband 
grew too old to maintain the 
farm they moved to New Mexico 
so a daughter could help care 
for them. In the meantime she 
leased her land for minerals and 
has a 1/16 interest in a small 
stripper oil well. Her farm 
income, small teacher retire
ment benefits and royalty in* 
come has provided her less than 
S8.000 per year to maintain her 
home and care for herself. 1 
called her July 5th to tell her 
that 1 had harvested the wheat 
and had a better yield than in 
1979; however, due to the drop 
in wheat prices she would have

New Listings On TV Guidt T f  jP H O 'l I P
ining with this issue our The Movie Channel. J - i  I M X s  M . C l  1 .  A .Beginning 

TV Guide will have listings for 
KTVU on Channel 11. the PBS 
station out of Oklahoma City on 
Channel 3 and also listings for

Due to the added length of 
the listings. Friday and Satur
day programs will be in Thurs
day’s paper.

Weekend Outing
Local Cub Scouts enjoyed 

Cub 0  Ree and Lad & Dad 
Overnight stay at Camp M.K. 
Brown July 19 and 20.

Cub Scouts attending were 
Donnie Hamilton, David Black, 
Jeff Williamson. Shawn Cook. 
Pete Maulk, Tony Pacheco, 
Mickel Hargrove, Scott Wilker- 
son, Ray Dunaway. Travis 
King. Rob Howerter. Edward 
Mayfield, Clint DeArmond. 
James Tindell. Alan Beeson and 
Kevin Nelson.

Fathers attending were Ro
bert Cochran. Hovt Biles. Bob

Farr. Bruce Bailey. Wayne 
Cummings, Anthony Wilker- 
son, Ron Dunaway. William 
King, Rick Howerter, Fred 
Mayfield. Rusty Tindell and 
Dennis Nelson.

Mothers that went for the 
Cub O Ree were Judy Tindell 
and Maria Pacheco.

Expenses for the trip were 
paid by the pack.

The boys enjoyed boating, 
swimming, archery and rifle 
range, fishing and hiking on 
trails and a campfire on Satur
day night.

less income in 1980. She then 
told me, she had notices that 
her property taxes were up, her 
royalty advalorem taxes increa
sed, and that she had just lost 
about 34% of her royalty 
income to this so called Wind
fall Profits Tax. Needless to say 
she was distressed and bewild
ered. How can anyone call this 
windfall profits? I maintain that 
it is the fruits of frugal 
investment and is hard-earned 
income! This situtation is not 
unique. It holds true for many 
royalty owners with whom I 
have visited.

I am a Registered Profession
al Appraiser. To supplement my 
farm income, I professionally 
value land, homes, oil & gas 
wells, and all types of property.
I know from first-hand exper
ience, that royalty interests are 
bought and paid for from after 
income tax dollars, then income 
tax is paid on royalty payments, 
along with school taxes, county 
taxes, hospital taxes, road 
taxes, water district taxes, 
severance taxes, and now after 
all this, we are told that we have 
a windfall and must pay more 
taxes-and when we pass away, 
pay inheritance taxes on this 
royalty.

Royalty owners have neither 
refinerys, nor marketing facili
ties, but on the other hand, help 
pay the major oil company taxes 
that have been passed through 
every time they buy petroleum 
products.

Contrary to some popular 
opinions the average royalty 
owner does not put his royalty 
checks in CD's or savings and 
loan companies, but in fact uses 
the money to live on, to pay his 
farm payments and operating 
expenses. In short, it circulates 
and maintains rural towns and 
communities. Royalty payments 
keep elderly people off welfare 
rolls, and many farmers from 
competing for off-farm jobs in 
the job market. A large portion 
of royalty income is used for 
conservation purposes in rural 
America, to make our land more 
productive, and improve the 
environment so as to make our

Herman Boone
Herman S. Boone, Vocational 

Agriculture Instructor, Spear
man Independent School Dis
trict, will be honored by the 
— y --  ■ ■ ■ ■
land a better place to live. 
Through the Windfall Profits 
Law our government has decid
ed to take about Vs of this 
income and through bureau
cracy handling do a better job of 
spending this hard earned and 
richly deserved private income 
than the people to which it 
rightly belongs.

There is no windfall profit in 
small royalty ownership. There 
is no comparison or basis for 
taxing royalty on the same basis 
as major oil corporations. Their 
whole tax structure is different. 
The government recognizes this 
difference by placing a higher 
rate on royalty for inheritance 
tax purposes. Also the govern
ment allows major oil compan 
ies to pass through certain taxes 
that royalty owners cannot. 
Major oil companies have a 
different taxing system for their 
investments in exploration, lea
sing. etc., than royalty. For 
instance, if an oil company pays 
$50 per acre for a mineral leasea 
and drills a dry hole, the 
company has a direct write-off 
for all its investment. However, 
if the royalty owner has $50 per 
acre invested in the royalty 
portion of the price he paid for 
his land and the operator hits a 
dry hole, the royalty owner get 
no tax relief on his investment. 
So, with all these different 
taxing schemes, how anyone 
could see any comparison be
tween royalty ownership and 
major oil corporations is beyond 
my realm of personal or profes
sional reasoning.

According then, 1 respectfully 
request that the Windfall Pro
fits Tax not be applied to royalty 
owners and to the extent that it 
has already been implemented 
that there be a direct refund or 
tax credit established for its 
recovery.

Thank you.

To Be Fixed First

Boone To Be 
Honored

Vocational Agriculture Teach
ers Association of Texas in Fort 
Worth, August 5. according to 
Jack Rowland. Godley, Presi
dent of the organization. The 
award will be presented at the 
Annual Awards Program of the 
Association.

Boone will be recognized for 
his 20 years of service to the 
vocational agriculture program 
in Texas. He graduated from 
Mineral Wells High School and 
served 2 years of military duty. 
He attended Weatherford Jr. 
College and then received his 
B.S. degree from Sam Houston 
State University, Huntsville.

He taught in Clarendon and 
Olney School Districts before 
coming to Spearman.

The program is held during 
the State In-Service Education 
Workshop for Vocational Agri
culture teachers and the 1980 
Workshop will emphasize stay 
ing up with the changes in 
today’s modern Agriculture. 
Leaders in Agriculture and 
Education from throughout the 
state and nation will participate 
in the four-day In-Service Edu
cation meeting. Education fea
tures of the meeting be under 
the direction of Mr. G.G. 
Scroggins, Director of Agricul
ture Education, Texas Educa
tion Agency, Austin. Scroggins 
will be assisted by Raymond 
Holt, Assistant Director, Agri
culture Education, TEA.

Boone has led and directed 
the members of the Spearman 
FFA Chapter in earning and 
receiving many awards and 
honors at FFA leadership con
tests, judging contests, and 
livestock shows; also they have 
participated in the many other 
events and activities that make 
up a good FFA program.

Over 30 members of these 
FFA Chapters have earned their 
Lone Star Farmer degree under 
Boone’s leadership. Two mem
bers have been the proud 
recipients of the American 
Farmer Degree from the Na
tional FFA organization; receiv
ing this award at the National 
FFA Convention in Kansas 
City, Mo.

Approximately 1700 Voca
tional Agriculture Teachers and 
friends are expected to attend 
the Fort Worth meeting, with 
headquarters in the Tarrant 
County Convention Center. Re
gistration for the meeting be
gins at 3:00 p.m., Monday. 
August 4, 1980. General Ses
sions will be held in the Tarrant 
County Convention Center.

Chamber of Commerce Presi
dent L.E. Thomas was the guest 
speaker for the regular meeting 
of Spearman Jaycees. Monday 
night.

The local Jaycees -• young 
men of the Junior Chamber of 
Commerce -  have been reor
ganized only a matter of weeks 
now but membership is growing 
and the fellows are working at 
some adopted projects so dili
gently the community has come 
to think of the organization as 
“our Jaycees” instead of that 
new Jaycee group.

Following the speech by 
Thomas, the membership in 
business session rearranged 
some propect priorities based 
on need that was the most 
critical and decided to make

their first repairs and refurbi- 
shings on the Little League 
Park. The group plans to have 
an active part in the Little 
League program when the next 
season opens.

A decision was reached to 
order caps bearing the ‘‘JAY
CEE” emblem. These will be of 
an adjustable design and extras 
will be ordered so that new 
members will have one from the 
very start of their Jaycee 
member activities.

Membership is open to young 
men 18 to 35 years of age and 
roster is growing every meet
ing.

The next meeting will be at 8 
p.m.. Monday, in the conferen
ce room at B and B Farm 
Industries.

ALL STAR TOURNAMENT 
UPDATE

The Little League All Star 
Team from Spearman continues 
as of this writing. The team is 
working its way through the 
losers’ bracket toward playing 
the winner of the winners’ 
bracket. Competition ends on 
Saturday. July 26, in Guymon. 
The boys and coaches are 
representing Spearman in an all 
star manner. Results of the 
tournament will be appearing in 
Thursdays edition.

Wednesday afternoon the 
Junior Babe Ruth 14-15 year old 
All Star Team, representing 
District 6. Top O Texas League 
lost its second game and were 
eliminated from the State Tour
nament for that age group..In 
an earlier article we wrote that 
four boys represented Spear
man in the Top O Texas All Star 
Teams for the thirteen year olds 
were Greg Meek and Pat Tucker 
and from the fourteen-fifteen 
year olds Darren Goodheart and 
Ricky Torres. We are all proud 
at the YMCA of the caliber of 
young men representing Spear
man during the regular season 
and post season olav.

Also, on Wednesday, in 
Lubbock, the three remaining 
boys representing Spesrman in 
the Top O Texas State ourna- 
ment went down in defeat. This 
team, coached by Spearman's 
own Charles Eaton came in 
third in the State Tournament. 
Congratulations are in order for 
Chuck Eaton. Greg Hazelwood 
and Kirbv Hargis.
SOFTBALL FOR MEN AND 
WOMEN CONTINUES

Not only are the regular

The regular meeting of the 
Hansford Hospital board of 
managers, Thursday night, was 
occupied chiefly with sale of the 
bonds to finance the new 
nursing home and with salaries 
within the hospital.

The bonds will be sold at 1 
p.m., Monday, in the hospital 
conference room.

Administrator Jerry Taylor 
pointed out that at the beginn
ing of the effort to build a 
nursing home. Hansford County 
tax payers had been assured 
addtional taxes to repay the 
bond issue would be little more 
than fifity cents. The first issue 
negotiated was a 15-year repay
ment issue at six and one-half 
percent that would have cost an 
extra 52 cents in taxes.

Later, in the very midst of the 
high interest flurry, Taylor was 
able to negotiate a bond issue 
on a ten-year bonding span for 
only 57 cents. The advantage 
here being a shorter period the 
county will be in debt for the 
new facility.

It was also noted that the 
county received an "A ” rating 
on its bonds.

Such ratings are required 
before a bond issue is authori
zed in due process and an “ A” 
rating is unusual for a county 
this size. This particular rating 
is not based on how well the 
county pays its obligations but 
on a sum of such factors as the 
financial potential of the county 
and current fiscal management 
of both the county and the 
hospital.

The latter was particularly 
impressive in the bond rating

Hospital
Head
Quits

Jerry Taylor. Hansford Hos
pital administrator for the past 
four years has presented his 
resignation to the board of 
managers to take effect Aug. 9.

Taylor will assume the dut
ies of adminstrator of a 70-bed 
hospital in the Rio Grande 
Valley.

"I don't really want to leave 
Spearman.” Taylor said. "I

process. Four years ago, the 
hospital revenue for the fiscal 
year was some $370,000. This 
current fiscal year some three 
months yet remaining, hospital 
income is in excess of $1.25- 
million.

What this spells out is that 
expense of operating the facility 
has seen paid with receipts for 
patient care and other services. 
Because of this, county admini
strators can use tax monies for 
other projects that are needed 
but do not pay their own way.

Further discussion of the 
bond sale upcoming centered 
around handling monies deri
ved therfrom. Concensus was 
that the bulk should go into 
short term interest bearing 
certificates of some nature. It 
was pointed out that it can only 
be short term since the nursing 
home construction must move 
on a schedule with regular 
interval reports to the various 
government agencies involved 
in authorizing the project.

The panel then spent more 
than an hour in executive 
session discussing salaries 
within the hospital, a matter 
releagated to such closed ses
sions for discussion with final 
action then taken in open 
session again. Salary discussion 
at this point is one part of 
preparing a budget for the 
hospital for the coming fiscal 
year.

Following the closed forum, a 
substantial raise was voted for 
both registered nurses (RNs) 
and licensed vocational nurses 
(LVNs) with a bonus added to 
the hourly pay rate for each year 
of in-hospital experience for 
each nurse.

Salaries of other hospital 
personnel were tabled.

Other matters discussed had 
to do with the routine operation 
of the hospital.

L i m n m

WEATHER

games being played, Mondays, Hansford County folks
Tuesdays and Thursdays, but a have supported me to the point

we have created the best 
hospital in the Panhandle.” 

Since I am going, that is the 
way 1 would like my friends of 
Hansford County and the High 
Plains to remember me: he’s 
gone but we’re left in good 
shape.”

Contacted, the board said it 
was “ Seeking a replacement.”

m tn’s softball tournament has 
been scheduled for the weekend 
of August 1,2 and 3. More 
details will be forthcoming.

This week in the Women’s 
Softball League we find on 
Monday, July 28, First State 
Bank’s Red Hots against Spear- 
tex Bottom’s Up at 7:00 and 
Junior Lusbv Cats vying with 
Sacks Third Avenue Odds & 
Ends at 8:30 p.m. Games are 
played on the new field just east 
of the YMCA at old Lynx 
stadium.

Men's Softball competition 
includes: Tuesday. Jul 29 at 7 
p.m. Tico vs Henton’s team, at

HI LO PREC.
7-15-80 102 74 .00
7-16-80 104 72 .00
7-17-80 101 66 .00
7-18-80 102 69 .00
7-19-80 100 70 .00
7-20-80 101 68 .00
7-21-80 98 63 .03
7-22-80 98 65 .00
ZJLL&Q- 84 ___ nn

8:30 Thriftway vs North Plains 
International and at 10 p.m. 
Baker & Taylor vs Agco. Come 
out and watch these teams 
compete. There is some excite
ment and good games 
seen.

MILDRED CHAMBERLAIN 
SERVICES PENDING

Memorial aervlcea for 
Mildred Chamberlain, who 
paaeed away Friday morning In 
Hansford Hospital following a 
long Illness have been tentative
ly set for 10 a.m. Monday 
morning.

Details were not available at 
press time.

MARKETS

to be

Wheat
Milo
Corn
Soybeans

$3.66
5.10
3.19
5.75

THE SPEARMAN ALL-STARS: Bottom row , C arl Urban, and Shawn Cook. 
2nd row, D a m o n  Goodheart, T e rry  Phillips, Jeff Dean, Mike Lopez, Ron 
W illis. 3rd row , Bob Cook, Will Black, Nabor C ab re ra , Justin Ooley. 
C oaches, Jim Ivey, Jeff Vanlandinham, Brent Depee, Mike Lopez, Ron 
W illis.
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CAPROCK 
MOM MEM CO.

Dealers of Georgia Granite, 
Georgia Marble. Colored 

Granite. Sc Bronze.

reprvsvntvd hv

BO XW ELL BROS. 
F I NERAL HOME

' I I ' i  I I I  \ \ l  o (  » 

Hill MU

519 S. EVANS 
659-3802

Hansford County 
Planned Parenthood 

26S. Haney 
659-2483 
Spearman 
Mon.-Fri.

Call for an appointme 
30S-rtiT

S E R V IC E S

SERVICES Pits cleaned, wet or 
dry. Dragline or loader. Also, 
dozer, grader, carry-all service. 
Lee Roy Mitchell, 806-733-2384, 
Grover, Texas 79040.

Pee Wee’s Plumbing Service 
Roto-rooter, Acoustical Ceil
ings. Blown Insulation in 
walls and ceilings. Appli
ance Service, used applian
ces for sale. 659-2811 or 
659-3781.

20-rtn

KIRBY SALES k  SERVICE.
New & reconditioned vacuum 
cleaners. Claude Newell, 912 S. 
Bernice.

8-»rtn

MONUMENTS 
Save 20% to 30% 

Agents and Undertakers
Commission

ALVA MONUMENT CO.
Alva. OkJa.

51-rtn tonJv

FOR SALE-1973 Austin Marina 
car. 1 used Mavtag dryer.Call 
659-2967.

37S-2tc

FOR SALE-Conn Double Key
board Organ. 1 year old, 
excellent condition. 659-2795. 
37-4tc

FOR SALE- 2 20-inch bicyles. 
One bov 's  and one girl's. Call 
3477.

37-2tc

FOR SALE- 2 H78xl4 tires. S5 
each. One 8.55 x 14 white 
sidewall tires. S10. One 800 x 14 
white sidewall tire, $10 each. 
Call 2082.
37S-rtn

IRRIGATION ENGINES FOR 
SALE-Two 702 GMC’s. 1-HT 
413 Chrysler. 1 set of twin 
HT413 Chryslers. 1-534 Ford. 
All engines completely rebuilt 
and ready to go. Hi-Plains Auto 
Supply. 659-2506.

23-rtn

FOR SALE-U.K.C. Registered 
American Pit Bulldogs. 4 males 
and 2 females to be weaned 
about August 15th. 1 male and 
female 1 year old. $100.00 
males. $75.00 females. See at 
111 N. Hazelwood or call 
659-3850.

37S4tcSonly

FOR SALE- Black & Decker 
Electric lawn mower. Used 1 
season. $50. Call 659-2082.

37-rtn

R E A L  ES T A T E  
FOR  S A L E

NOTI CE
Wallace Monument Co.

|  Monuments, Curbing, |  
Grave Covers

|  Local Representative |  
’ LEONARD JAMESON 
|  Spearman. Texas 

20-rtn

NEW
STEAM SHAMPOOER 

with brushes

Rental $9.95 per day. Avail
able at 716 Cotter Drive after 
4 p.m. and Saturdays and 
Sunday. Regular Steam Rin
se & Vac Shampooer, $7.95 
per day at Gordon’s Drug 
and after 4 p.m. and Satur
days and Sundays at Freddie 
Largent's, 716 Cotter Dive.

SNOOPY’S DAY SCHOOL 
Open 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. Mon.-Fri. 
Phone 659-3328.
48-rtn

Tune-ups, repairs and over
hauls on all small gas motors, 
lawn mowers, rotary tillers and 
boat motors. Reed's Repair. 209 
S. Indiana, Perryton, Texas, 
435-2947.
29S-rtn

A. and A. Gas Leak 
Survey, Inc.
Commercial, Residential, 
and Irrig tion.
GAS LEAK DETECTION 
Call;
659-3519 • anytime 
659-3019 after 5 p. m.

Custom swathing and baling, 
hand stacking, call Fred May- 
field at 659-3342 or Harvey 
Whitefield at 659-3332.

30S-rtn

FOR PAINTING OR PAPERING
your home or office call Debbie 
or Teresa for experienced help.
S & H Remodelings. Phone 
659-3328. If no answer call 

3576.
30S-rtn

Will do all types of Carpenter 
work, remodeling, add on 
rooms, paneling call 659-3861, 
Spearman.
34S-8tp

Decorated cakes k cookies for 
special occaaions or just at 
home. Call Debbie at 3328. 
36-rtn

MAYFIELD REAL ESTATE

For Sale on Stinnett high
way. metal commercial 
building on large lot.

Three bedroom, 1 bath house 
for sale in Greene Acres.

John Mayfield - Broker 
435-6528 Salesperson Ruby 
Lair 659-3436 or 659-2183

HOUSE FOR SALEi 2 Bed
room, 1V4 bath, large living 
room, basement, storm cellar, 
sets on large lot. Good 
condition. Priced in lower 20's. 
Call 659-3938.

34-9tp
FOR SALEi 3 bedroom brick, 
IV* baths, good storage, fenc
ed. Double car garage. 
Beautifully decorated, plush 
carpet, matching drapes. 315 S. 
Endicott. Call 659-3972 after 
4:00. '

21-rtn

FOR SALE BY OWNER- 3 
bedroom brick, living room, 
large kitchen with built-ins, 
large den with fireplace, and 
lots of storage. Corner lot, 6 foot 
fenced yard with storm cellar. 
Call 659-3893.

37-4tc

FOR SALE BY OWNER- Nice 2 
bedroom, 6 foot fenced yard. 
EXTRA 1 bedroom furnished 
house on second lot • rented and 
will help make payments on 
both. Call 659-3893.

37-4tc

3 BEDROOM HOUSE for lease. 
For information call 659-2074. 

37S-4tp

H ELP  W A N T E D

business
O P P O R T U N I T I E S

Coin Operated Game Route for 
sale in this area. Excellent 
income producer, exceptional 
tax benefits Will sell all or part. 
For more information call Mr. 
W.H. Cushman at 1-800-327- 
9191 Ext. 537.
37-4tc

TO O IV E  A W A Y

FREE PUPPIES to a good
home. 659-2468 or 659-2503. 
36-rtn

Applications are being accepted 
for the position of bookkeeper. 
This position will be responsible 
for handling all municipal ac
counting duties. Familiarity 
with small computer is desir
able. High school education is 
required. Salary range from 
$636.00 to $866.00 per month. 
Salary will comenserate with 
education and experience. For 
further information come by 
City Hall at 221 Sanders.

HELP WANTED-Truck driving 
position open. Apply in person 
at Spearman Super Service Inc. 
Spearman, Tex. Applications 
accepted at the office between 8 
a.m. to 5 p.m.

37-rtn

TRUCK DRIVER NEEDED 
Must have commercial license. 
Must have good driving, record 
call after 7:00 Billy Baker 
659-3642.
3lS-rtn

HELP WANTED:
Full and part time 
help wanted in 
Allaups in Spearman.

GRANDOPENING 

Aug. 4 - 9

20% off
Cake supplies 
Drawing for 
Door P rizes

WRIGHTS CAKE SUPPLIES 

811 S. Cedar 
Borger, Tx.

Phone 806-274-5495 

Betty W right

Schuberl-Boone Read

Two girls want house cleaning 
Sc window washing. Call Lana 
659-3592.
36S-4tc

L E G A L  NOTICE

NOTICE TO ALL PERSONS 
HAVING CLAIMS AGAINST 
THE ESTATE OF JUDY ANN 
EVERSON. DECEASED 
Notice is hereby given that 
Letters of Administration for 
the Estate of Judy Ann Everson 
were issued on the 21st day of 
July, 1980, in Cause No. 1619, 
pending in the County Court of 
Hansford County. Texas, to 
Hershel Jones and R.J. Ever
son. The residence of Hershel 
Jones is Spearman. Hansford 
County, Texas, and the resi
dence of R.J. Everson is 
Perryton. Ochiltree County. 
Texas. The post office address 
of Hershel Jones is 812 S. 
Evans. Spearman. Texas 79081 
and the post office address of 
R.J. Everson is 1 S. Harvard, 
Perryion, Texas 79070.

All persons having claims 
against this Estate which is 
currently being administered 
arc required to resent them 
within the time and in the 
manner prescribed by law.

Dated this 22nd dav of July, 
1980.

John L. Hutchison
Box 506, Spearman. Texas

John L. Hutchison.Box 506, 
Spearman, Texas 79081 
Attorney for the Estate

NOTICE TO ALL PERSONS 
HAVING CLAIMS AGAINST 
THE ESTATE OF BOBBY F. 
EVERSON. DECEASED

Notice is hereby given 
that Letters of Administratiion 
for the Estate of Bobby F. 
Everson were issued on the 21st 
day of July, 1980, in Cause No. 
1618, pending in the County 
Court of Hansford County, 
Texas, to Hershel Jones and 
R.J. Everson. The residence of. 
Hershel Jones is Spearman, 
Hansford County, Texas, and 
the residence of R.J. Everson is 
Perryton. Ochiltree County, 
Texas. The post office address 
of Hershel Jones is 812 S. 
Evans, Spearman. Texas ',')t>81 
and the post office address of 
R.J. Everson is 1 S. Harvard, 
Perryton. Texas 79070.

All persons having claims 
against this Estate which is 
currently being administered 
are required to present them 
within the time and in the 
manner prescribed by law.

Dated this 22nd dav of July, 
1980.

John L. Hutchison
Box 506, Spearman. Texas
attorney for the estate

MR. AND MRS. SAM BOONE

Margie Lynn Schubert and Sam 
Randall Boone were united in 
marriage July 6. 1980 in i 
double ring ceremony at 4 p.m. 
in the First Baptist Church witha 
Rev. Russell Pogue, officiating

Parents of the couple are 
Mr. and Mrs. Burton Schubert 
and Mr. and Mrs. Herman 
Boone, all of Spearman.

Two white wicker baskets of 
yellow and white silk roses with 
wheat and baby's breath and a

A G E N D A
TUESDAY JULY 29,1980 

8:00 P.M.

1. Pledge and invocation
2. Consideration of approval of 
minutes of special City Council 
meeting of July 15, 1980 at 1:00 
p.m. and of regular City Council 
Meeting of July 15, 1980 at 8:00 
p.m.
3. Consideration of Stephens 
management consultants, inc. 
proposal to conduct a compre
hensive wage and salary sur
vey.
4. Consideration of emergency 
purchase item from passavant 
corporation for one rotor assem
bly and fifty-nine sets of »otor 
blades for the waste water 
treatment facility.
5. Consideration of removal of 
the signal light at main and 
davis and to replace with stop 
signs o i Davis.
6. Discussion of the yield sign at 
northeast court and Bernice.
7. Discussion of land markings 
at crazy corners.
8. Work session on the 1980-81 
annual budget.
9. Executive session under 
Article 6252-17G VTCS fot the 
propose of discussion of person
nel and retirement benefits.
10. Other
11. Adjourn

Jim Murray, City Manager

I certify that the agove notice of 
meeting was posted on the 
bulletin board at City Hall on 
July 25, 1980 at 3:00 p.m.

Donna Thomas, Secretary

background candleabra with 
yellow candles and greenery 
decorated the altar. Pew mark
ers were of wheat and greenery 
with yellow bows.

Marilyn Groves played tra- " 
ditional wedding music and 
“ Longer” and ” 1 Pledge My 
Love To You” were sung during 
the ceremony by Mr. and Mrs. 
Travis Angel.

Bridal attendants were Patti 
Short as maid of honor, and 
bridesmaids were Suzy Steele of 
Boys Ranch and Kelly Vernon of 
Lubbock. They wore floor ’ 
length dresses of yellow fash
ioned with bustles in the back. 
They carried white fans decorat
ed with yellow and silk roses 
and wheat.

Doug Steele was best man 
and groomsmen were Terry 
Latham and Zane Newton.

The men of the wedding 
party wore silver tuxedos and 
each wore a yellow rose bouton
niere.
flower girls were Brandee 
Groves of Spearman and Traci 
Brinkley of Liberal. Brandon 
White of Spearman was ring- 
bearer.

Candlelighters were Shan

non Groves of Spearman and 
Mindi Brinkley of Liberal.

Ushers were Lee Schubert of 
Spearman and Kieth Adamson 
of Dalhart.

Wayne Groves of Spearman 
gave out wheat roses and 
Connie Etheredge of Dumas 
registered the guests.

The bride wore a white 
floor-length gown with chapel 
train. The gown was trimmed in 
Belgium lace and the bodice 
and long fitted sleeves were 
accented with Chantilly lace, 
pearls and sequins. She wore a 
picture hat with a chapel length 
veil attached. Her bridal bouq
uet was of yellow and white silk 
roses with wheat and baby's 
breath and short ribbons of 
lace. Mrs. Schubert chose for 
her daughter’s wedding a floor 
length turquoise dress with lace 
jacket. Mrs. Boone wore a floor 
length peach dress with a lace 
capelet. Their corsages were of 
yellow and white silk roses.

At the reception following 
the ceremony the bride’s table 
was highlighted with a six layer 
stair step cake with glass tubes 
between the layers. The center- 
piece was of yellow and white 
silk roses with wheat on a 
crystal cake plate given to the 
bride’s great-grandmother Mae 
Henry on her wedding day. The 
table was covered with a white 
tablecloth with yellow sheer 
overlay. Yellow punch was 
served.

The groom's table was cov
ered with a white tablecloth and 
held a chocolate cake decorated 
with brass horses. Cake and 
coffee were served from the 
table.

Servers were Kim Vander- 
burg, Marilyn Groves, Carla 
McAllister of Dallas and Donna 
Brinkley of Liberal.

For the wedding trip to Six 
Flags the bride chose a white 
street length dress with crochet
ed yoke and a corsage of yellow 
roses.

The young couple will be at
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home in Goodwell. Okla. where 
they will both be attending 
Panhandle State University.

Out of town guests included 
Jim Vernon of Lubbock; Nova 
Bair of Amarillo; Mae Henry. 
Broken Bow, Okla.; Twyla 
Wheeler, Dumas; Mr. and Mrs. 
Johnny Lane, Balko.Okla.; An- 
nalee McLanahan, Perryton; 
Mr. and Mrs. Billy Brooks, 
Mineral Wells; Mr. and Mrs. 
Wesley Brinkley, Liberal; Carla 
McAllister, Dallas; Mr. and 
Mrs. James Lindsay, Mauri and 
Marci of Garemore. Okla.; Mr. 
and Mrs. Robert Adamson, 
Dalhart; Kim Cooper, Billy

Miller, Mr. and Mrs. Bud 
Miller, Renee Schickedanz and 
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Schicke
danz and Jason, Perryton; Mike 
Ladd, Waka; Mr. and Mrs. 
Jerry Hawkins. Clarendon and 
Glen Harris, Graver.

• * * *
Hint to Public Speak

ers: Profanity does not 
improve oratory.

MM

It is too bad that sin
cerity is such a rare virtue 
these days.

FOR DEAD STOCK 
REMOVAL

Call your local used cow dealer
Toll Free 1-800-692-4043

7 Days a Week Service

Blankenship 
Real E state

3 Bedroom - 1 Bath 
Single garage-Utility Room 
Central Heat-Built Ins 
Carpeted-Refrigerated
Air Units.

Mid 30’s
Eschol Blankenship-Broker 

659-3052

JOHN C. PHILLIPS, D.O.
announces the opening of his office 
for the practice of family medicine 

July 21,1980 
- 3019 S. MAIN -

Office Hours By Appointment
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday: 9-5 Thursday & Saturday, 9*12

• 435-6856 • Perryton, Texas

We would like to express our 
thanks to Brock Insurance, Jr. 
Lusby Cats, Spearman Drug, 
McMullan Photography. Joe 
Bynum and the Union Church 
for their support of the film 
"Road To Armegeddeon” . 

Kevin Bynum 
Jay McMullsn

•  * • *
Time is our most val

uable asset. Use it care
fully.

•  •  • *
Few men ever finish 

their work by thinking 
about it.

Graver Barber Shop 

will be cioeed from 

August S thru 16. 

Open again August 19 

Thank you.

LEGAL NOTICE

THE CITY OF SPEARMAN, 
HANSFORD COUNTY, TEXAS 
WILL HOLD A PUBLIC HEARING 
FOR DISCUSSION OF THE 
PROPOSED BUDGET AND 
REVENUE SHARING FOR THE 
FISCAL YEAR 1980-81 ON 
TUESDAY JULY 29, 1980 
AT 8:00 P.M. IN COUNCIL 
CHAMBERS OF CITY HALL, 
SPEARMAN, TEXAS.

/s/ C. Ralph Blodgett 
Mayor

ATTEST:
/s/ Donna Thanas 

Secretary

Marketing Consultants Com
pany your Local Commodity 
Advisor.
Invites you to call or come by 
for a visit. We are located in
the Pittman-Shieldknight 
Building, 511 West 11th St. in 
Spearman 659-3794

Listen for up to date Market 
info, on KRDF-FM 98.3 at 
12:50 daily

Public Notice
Southwestern Bell, in accordance 

with the rules of the Public Utility Com
mission of Texas, hereby gives notice 
of the company's intent to implement a 
new schedule of telephone rates in 
Texas effective August 12,1980, unless 
otherwise determined by the Commis
sion.

It is expected that the requested rate 
schedule will furnish an 11.65 percent 
increase in the company’s intrastate 
revenues.

A complete copy of the new rate 
schedule is on file with the Public Utility 
Commission at Austin. Texas, and with 
each affected municipality, and is 
available for inspection in each of the 
company's public business offices in 
Texas

Southwestern Bell

iHBHCTBiaag g g m g ig a m a aiQaa aifla a o ia a a n iapp tj uuiuQBnnniaBgfliafflnnMniHnp

Train in the new facility

Cm

: s u

on the main campus of

FRANK PHILLIPS COLLEGE
Learn the Art of Hairstyling

BECOME A LICENSED COSMETOLOGIST:! 

Register now for Fall Semester 

Beginning AUGUST 28 

For Further Information Contact:

FRANK PHILUPS COLLEGE

8

P.O. Box 5118 
Borger, TX 79007

" 3
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Patsy Womble To Give Sacred Concert
TENNIS COURTS 

RESURFACED
The Spearman Open Tennis 

Tournament is July Jl-Aug. 3 
this year. The tournament will 
be played on our newly re-sur
faced courts.

The tournament offers an age 
division for everyone. The Ju
nior division will begin on 
Thursday, July 31, at 9:00 a.m. 
The adult division will begin on 
Saturday August 2, at 9:00 a.m. 
Entry fee is S4.50 an event.

You can get entry blanks at 
Cates Men & Boys Wear, in the 
Spearman Reporter, or call 
Sheila Watley at 659-3970 to 
enter. All entries must be in by 
Tuesday night, July 29. so 
hurry!

Help make the Spearman 
Tournament a success and 
enjoy playing on our new 
courts!

Our President’s Flag, with the 
President's Seal in bronze 
upon a blue background and 
a large white star in each 
corner, was adopted May 29, 
1916 by President Woodrow 
Wilson.

You are invited 
to a shower 

y honoring
Joan Brown

\  At the B&B Building 
x on Monday, August 4th 
?  from 7:30 to 8:30 p.m. 

Come and Go 
Hostesses:

4 Kathy Patterson 
& Delinda McLaughlin 
^ Jo McLaughlin 

Stephanie Brock 
Gayle Smith 
Lisa Pipkin 

4 Toni Archer 
Marti Garnett 
Linda Jarvis

36s- 6 TC

r

Patsy Womble (Mrs. Arlan 
Vomble) of Lubbock. Texas will 
jive a sacred concert in Spear- 
nan at the First Presbyterian 
rhurch on Sunday, July 27 at 
p:30 p.m. She will be assisted 
>y her husband and son, Am.

Mrs. Womble received her 
bachelor of Music degree from

North Texas State University 
and has done graduate work at 
Texas Tech in Lubbock. She 
does composing and arranging 
and some of her program will be 
original material. She is the 
staff organist at South Crest 
Baptist Church in Lubbock. She 
teaches private piano and voice

Faye's Daze

Going through the many articles that come 
across my desk this week 1 came across one that 1 
found interesting headed “ Biteless Mosquitoes 
May Be In Our Future" from Texas Agricultural 
Experiment Station. Now 1 would prefer no 
mosquitoes at all but would certainly settle for 
biteless ones. Anytime I am on an outing, if there 
is a mosquito in a mile it manages to find me.

Anyway, back to the story, it seems that A&M 
scientists have discovered what triggers biting by 
the mosquitoes and are working on a way to 
prevent this impulse. Research indicates that 
biting is initiated by a hormone produced by tiny 
glands located in the neck of the mosquito. They 
removed these glands from the newly-emerged 
adult female mosquito and it prevented the 
biting, and also reproduction. Only the female 
bites, did you know that?

Then to prove that the hormone was the culprit 
they operated on the females and reimplanted the 
gland or injected a synthetic hormone. Both 
treatments restored biting.

The scientists are searching for a chemical 
which will be effective as biting suppressants on 
mosquitoes.

Present estimates are that one-tenth of the 
earth’s population is infected with diseases such 
as malaria, filariasis, dengue, and encephalitis. 
Although the organisms causing these diseases 
differ, they share a common route of entry into 
the human host-the bit of the disease-carrying 
mosquito.

If it stays as dry here as it is now we probably 
won’t have any mosquitoes, biting or otherwise, 

a • •
The slight cool front that come in a few days 

ago with the accompanying clouds has been nice 
even if we haven’t had any rain. Any relief from 
that 100 plus temperature is good.

Billy and 1 enjoyed an all too short visit with an 
old school chum this morning when Bennie Briley 
came in to visit us. He and his wife are here 
visiting his mother, Mrs. Edna Briley. We didn’t 
have time to reminisce very much but enjoyed the 
visit. Bennie is with the Bank of America in 
Sonora, Calif.

• • •
We have upgraded our TV section beginning 

with this paper. We now have program listings 
for KTVU on Channel 11. the PBS channel out of 
Oklahoma City, and The Movie Channel. Hope 
you enjoy itl

Wood way Youth Choir 
In Cencert Here

The First Baptist Church, 
oodway, Texas will present 
eir youth choir in concert in 
pearman’s First Baptist 
hurch on Wednesday evening 
ily 30 at 8 p.m.

The choir will present the 
lusical “ Here Comes The 
on" under the direction of 
oyce Thomal. Seventeen 
oung men and twenty-six 
oung women form the choir.

Following the musical the 
hoir will be guests in the 
omes of Baptist youth.

Royce Thomal has directed 
evivals in many states and has 
iresented his traveling choirs in 
vestem states as they travel to 
Mission projects.

The youth of the First 
iaptist Oiurch invite you to

and does occasional concerts.
Her son. Am, is ten years old 

and will be in the sixth grade 
this Fall. He has studied piano 
for three years.

Her husband, Arlan, was 
born in Spearman and attended 
Spearman schools and was 
graduated from Spearman High 
School where he was active in

sports. He is a building contrac
tor in Lubbock and is doing 
renovation of the Penyton 
schools this summer. He is the 
ne phew of Ceril Barton.

There will be an ice cream 
social following the concert. The 
general public is encouraged to 
come and experience a real 
treat.

Become a

LICENSED VOCATIONAL NURSE
and at the same time/

meet all first year requirements to become a

REGISTERED NURSE
Applications are now being accepted for this innovative

CAREER NURSING PROGRAM
Classes start August 22,1980

CLINICAL EXPERIENCE AT HANSFORD HOSPITAL

F IR S T Y E A R
Satisfactory completion of 1st year entitles student to take 
State Board Examination to become

LICENSED VOCATIONAL NURSE
Some classes will be taught at Perryton

j SECOND YEAR (R.N. Program)
Satisfactory completion o of the second year entitles student to take State 

Board examination to become a

REGISTERED NURSE
For complete details and admission information, call 
Frank Phillips College Department of Nursing 273-5311, 
extension 55 or

HANSFORD HOSPITAL 659-2535.

1

I

♦IJ
I August White & Color Sale j

Sale Starts Promptly MON. July 28th - 9:30 A.M.

• Sheets

• Pillows

• Bedspreads

• Regal Rugs
32 Colors

enjoy this musical on Wednes
day, July 30 at 8 p.m.

Boys Soccer

Team Being 
Formed

A soccer program for boys 
age 9 to 12 is being organized in 
Spearman. Plans are for games 
with a Dumas team and a 
tournament.

Any boys wishing to play 
soccer are asked to be at Sparks 
Field on N. Snider. Monday or 
Wednesday at 7 p.m.

There are boys already prac
ticing but more are needed so 
there will be two teams.

1 DECORATOR TOWELS 

|  MATTRESS PROTECTORS 

I • ETC.
t - J - L . .......... ....  ..........................................

^One group Spread: Twins $35.00 - Fulls, Queen, King $40.00

t
ONE GROUP DECORATOR

Towels

Price
Many Unadvertised Specials throughout the store!

1-40 & Georgia 
Wolflin Square 

353-1226

Bed & Bath Fashion Shops
OF AMARILLO

MON.-SAT.
9 :3 0  A.M. lo 6:00 P.M.
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WHY COMPREHENSIVE?

The comprehensive insurance 
policy is a common one and 
most people are familiar with it. 
They probably have some form 

of this type of protection. But 
what are the actual reasons for 
this type of policy? One is that a 
person might want complete 
protection, and therefore he'd 
go out and buy a lot of different 
policies to cover different risks. 
All that folded paper surround
ed by a rubber band looked 
impressive, but the person still 
wasn’t positive that he was 
protected against ALL hazards. 
And even if he felt secure, it 
could turn out to be a false 
sense of security.

|  Another reason could be that

Insurance
Corner

an insured might try to save 
money and only buy certain 
coverages. The pick-and- 
choose technique may be okay 
in a store, but very possible 
unwise when buying insurance. 
His money-saving endeavors 
could turn out to be false 
economy because he might fine 
out-to late-that his insurance 
was wholly inadequate. And 
sometimes an insured simply 
doesn't know what policies he 
needs and exactly how to handle 
them. The comprehensive form 
was ‘‘born'’ out of these 
shortcomings of the many pol
icy/many risks coverage.
This Information baa been 
brought to you aa a public 
aervice by John R. Co Hard, Jr., 
your one step answer to com
plete buslnesa and personal 
lnaurance protection. Life, 
home, auto, group lnaurance, 
and profit-sharing plans. See 
John R. Collard, Jr., 405 Davis 
St., Telephone 659-2501.

Engagement Announced

Mr. and Mrs. David Turner of Gruver are 
announcing the engagement of their daughter 
Connie Davee to Danny Ray Dear, son of Mr. and 
Mrs. Edward Dear of Spearman.

The couple are planning an August 22nd 
wedding at 7:30 p.m. in the First Baptist Church 
in Gruver.

The bride-elect is a 1979 graduate of Gruver 
High School and will graduate from Amarillo 
College of Hair Dressing early in August.

The prospective bridegroom is a 1979 graduate 
of Spearman High School and is employed by 
Transpecto of Spearman.

x o c c L x x r
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Hansford County 
Partipants Tops In 

District Revue
Hansford County 4-H was 

well represented at the District I 
4-H Fashion Revue Tuesday 
(July 22) in Amarillo.

Karen Kenney, daugther of 
Mr. & Mrs. Byron Kenney of 
Spearman, was one of the top 
four selected to represent Dis
trict ! in the State 4-H Fashion 
Revue September 17-19 in 
Abilene. She also won the 
award for Best Wool garment in 
the senior division.

In the junior division age 
12-13, Mary Kenney won a blue 
ribbon for her wool ensemble.

Kerri Ann Holt, daughter of

Mr. 4  Mrs. Michael Holt of 
Spearman, placed first in junior 
division age 9-11. She also won 
the award for Best Model in her
division.

All were competing against 
contestants from the top 19 
counties in the Panhandle. 
Awards were presented follow
ing an afternoon fashion show 
in the auditorium of the Texas 
A&M University Research & 
Extension Center in Amarillo.

A good cook seldom 
receives proper recogni
tion.
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Golden Spread 
Center News

Fifteen Golden Spread Club 
members drove in the Center's 
van-bus on Friday afternoon to 
Palo Duro Canyon to see 
•'Texas".

Table games will be the order 
of the day on Monday. July 28 
from 2:00 until 5:00 p.m.

There will be a hamburger fry 
and an evening of table games 
on Tuesday. July 29, beginning 
at 6:30 p.m.

Wanda Brown will be driving 
the Golden Spread Center’s 
van-bus on Wednesday, July 
30. from 9:00 until noon, 
picking up the sixty-plus bunch 
to take them to the doctor, the 
dentist, the butcher, the baker, 
the candlestick maker, to the 
city hall, the court house, to go 
shopping, and to meet appoint
ments. People needing trans
portation should call the Golden 
Spread Center (9-3521) on Tues
day and get your name on the 
list to be picked up and 
deposited.

Arts and Crafts day at the 
Golden Spread Center is Thurs
day. July 31, from 10:00 a.m. 
until 5:00 p.m. There will be a 
break at noon for a covered dish 
luncheon.

The month of August will be 
ushered in on Friday, August 1, 
with an afternoon of table 
games from 2:00 until 5:00 p.m.

Golden Spread Center’s total 
concern for older people and for 
the total older person is expres
sed through expanded alterna
tives. thereby elevating the 
quality of life in later years. 
This philosophy is based on the 
belief that aging is a normal 
developmental process, recog
nizing both the variation that 
older adults bring to this state 
of their lives and taht they as all 
people, have certain basic 
needs and wants. Golden 
Spread Center, located at 14 S. 
Haney emphaizes the positive 
aspects of aging and the aged 
and takes on the function of a 
social utility. The Center is open 
Monday Through Friday from 
9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. It is for 
all people from age 55 on up 
without discrimination as to 
sex, color, race, religion, poli
tics, or handicap.

Presbyterian 
Church News
There is a Sunday Church 

School class for everyone every 
Sunday at 9:45 a.m. with a 
concerned, helpful teacher with 
an interesting, well prepared 
Bible lesson.

‘‘Infat Baptism: The Cove
nant Made In Christ" will be 
the subject of Pastor Edward D. 
Freeman’s sermon at the ser
vice for the public worship of 
God on Sunday, July 27 at 11:00 
a.m. Andrew Edward Mercer, 
son of James and Miriam 
Mercer, will receive the sacra
ment of infant baptism.

Patsy Womble of Lubbock 
will present a sacred concert on 
Sunday, July 27 at 7:30 p.m. in 
our church. Mrs. Womble is a 
singer, organist, and pianist. 
Following the service there will 
be an ice cream social.

There is a warm welcome 
awaiting anyone who attends 
any of the services or activities 
of the First Presbyterian Church

Farewell 
Planned For 

Berg's
Spearman Ministerial Allian

ce and their families will gather 
for a potluck supper to bid 
farewell to Jim and Nancy Berg 
and son on Friday, August 1 at 
7:00 p.m. at the First Presbyter
ian Church.

Mrs. Briley 
Has Visitors

Mr. and Mrs. Bennie Briley 
of Sonora. Calif, have been 
visiting his mother. Mrs. Edna 
Briley, this week. Bennie is 
associated with the Bank of 
America in Sonora.

Freeman To 
Attend Aging 

Advisory Council
The Rev. Edward D. Freeman 

will represent the Golden 
Spread Center at a meeting of 
the Panhandle Area Agency on 
Aging Advisory Council on 
Tuesday, July 29 at 10:00 a.m. 
at the Amarillo Senior Citizens 
Association, 1311 S. Tyler St., 
Amarillo, Texas.

The ancient E g y p t i a n s  
inc luded books on how  
to reach the other world 
when they entombed their 
mummies.

Assembly Of God Plans 4-H Babysitting Clinic Scheduled
Revival

The First Assembly of God 
will begin a revival with Evan
gelist L.F. Ammons, from 
Springfield, Missouri, on Au
gust 3rd. Rev. Ammons has 
been in revival for the past 
three years in a row and has 
done a fine job of minis tering 
the Word of God! Rev. Ammons 
is very proficient in the preach
ing of prophetic events, descri
bed in the Bible. In the previous 
revivals this has been his topic. 
This time he will be preaching

about various subjects of his 
own choice.

Pastor Nuckles and the con
gregation of First Assembly of 
God invite everyone that needs 
and likes good sound Bible 
preaching to come and enjoy the 
blessings of God. Services will 
begin each night at 7:30 P.M. 
except Sunday when they will 
begin at 11:00 A.M. and 7:00 
P.M.

* * * *
Gentility is often con

fused with w eakness.

How's your sitter safety 
rating? On the job, do you 
know: What to do and whom to 
call in an emergency? How to 
keep children happily occupied 
and out of trouble? What to 
watch out for to prevent acci
dents?

Even if you think you know all 
there is to know about baby 
sitting, it will be worth your 
while to check up on your 
practices.

A 4-H Babysitting Ginic will 
be held for three consecutive 
Mondays between 9 and 11:00

a.m beginning July 28 at the 
Spearman Homemaker's Club- 
room.

The clinic will include ses
sions on safety, discipline, 
foods, toys and play and other 
subjects.

To enroll call Peggy Wincgar- 
ner at the Countv Extension 
office (659-2030 or 733-2901).

4-H members and othe youth 
are invited to participate. Edu
cational programs conducted by 
the Texas Agricultural Exten
sion Service serve people of all 
aBe* regardless of socio-econo

mic level, race, color, sex. 
religion or national origin.

Hospital News
Patients in Hansford Hospital 

are Camerina DeLeon, Lelan 
Cook, Eva Ruth Powell, Colleen 
Schaeffer, Frances Pipkin and 
son, Carolyn May and son, 
George Ford, Deana May Doug
las, Jose Chabarria, Sue White 
and Roberta Burger.

• * * ♦
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